Cumbria Association of Local Councils

ALLERDALE/COPELAND DISTRICTS 

Note of a joint meeting of the executives of the Allerdale and Copeland districts
12th May 2009 

Parton Village Hall 

 PRESENT:-

Keith Hitchen (Drigg and Carleton PC) Chairman Copeland district 



Alan Smith (Cockermouth T C) Chairman Allerdale district


Ranald Stewart (Ponsonby PC)

David Polhill (Gosforth PC)

Brian Crawford (Millom T C)


Guy Richardson (Calc Chief Officer)

Chris Shaw (Liaison Officer Allerdale and Copeland)

APOLOGIES:-

Mike Bacon (Oughterside and Allerby PC)

Muir Lachlan (Ennerdale and Kinniside PC)

Brian Wilson (Dearham PC)

Adrian Dalton (Drigg and Carleton PC)
1 Agenda for meeting

a) Progress report i) Partnership

                             ii) CCC

                             iii) Public Engagement

b) Meeting 14th May 2009

c) Questions

d) Consultation within CALC

2 Progress report
i) Partnership

It was noted that the West Cumbria Partnership had now fixed dates for meetings for the remainder of the year. It would meet on the 14th May 2009: 14th July 2009: 4th September 2009; 14th October 2009: 24th November 2009 with a meeting of the steering group 14 days after the partnership meeting. A report from each meeting would be available 14 days or thereabout after the partnership meeting.
ii) County Council 

It was noted that a meeting had taken place on the 6th April 2009 to resolve the problem with the county council refusing to take up the request to join the existing partnership. CALC, Copeland B C, Allerdale B C, Cumbria C C had been represented at the meeting. Allerdale had produced a note of the meeting which was not satisfactory and Calc were now considering whether to draft and table a memorandum of understanding for the next meeting. It was agreed that if after the county council elections no progress had been made arrangements would be made for Calc to invite the area committees to meet this group.
iii) Public Engagement

It was noted that both the partnership and NDA were preparing public engagement and consultation documents 

3 Meeting 14th May 2009
Papers for the meeting had been circulated and Calc would be represented by Keith Hitchen and Alan Smith the two district chairmen with two officers. It was noted that as the partnership meetings were public meetings other executive members or parish councillors could attend.

4 Questions

It was noted that the agenda for the 14th May partnership meeting included a session where partnership members could ask questions about the entire MRWS process. It was noted that a list of questions had been prepared (Annexed) together with any others that those attending may consider appropriate It was agreed that the joint executives would be advised of any answers that were provided.
5. Consultation within Calc 
It was agreed that an item should be placed on the next general meeting agenda for both the Allerdale and Copeland CALC Districts. It was agreed that the issue should be included as an item in the next county circular and a note with links posted on the Calc website. It was noted that the question of engagement costs incurred by Calc was under discussion and it was suggested that Calc could be involved in any scrutiny process that was put in place.

It was agreed that the joint executives would meet again on the 7th July 2009 at the same location at 10.30 am 
